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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Autumn 2 is always a really busy term in schools, but also one of the most exciting and rewarding.  This was 

epitomised through our recent Nativity performances, where our children showcased their singing and acting 

abilities in front of some of the biggest audiences we have seen at Highwood. Since the performance, I have 

received a huge amount of positive feedback, both verbally and electronically, not only about the standard of the 

productions, but how our children displayed our school values as individuals but also as a collective group - I 

couldn't be prouder! 

We have also made big strides in our school improvement journey this term.  We had a visit from the Local 

Authority in November and one of the statements quoted in the report reads as follows:  

“The Head, Deputy, and senior staff are totally committed to the school and lead an equally committed staff.  

There is a determination to achieve a Good judgement at the next Section 5 inspection and the School 

Improvement Officer considers much good work has been undertaken towards this goal already.”   

Receiving this feedback is extremely pleasing as everyone in school is working really hard to make sure that we not 

only improve standards, but that we do so while still making sure that we stay true to our values and ethos.  Your 

children will always be our number one focus and we will continue to develop them as individuals and not just as 

pieces of information on a page.  I will not waver from this philosophy, irrespective of external pressures, as this is 

what I would expect for my own children.  

 

On a personal note, I have once again signed up for the Reading Half Marathon.  Training is going well (despite a few 

niggling injuries) and I have chosen my charity to support - Daisy’s Dream.   

I have taught in the Reading area for 20 years and have unfortunately needed to use the support offered by Daisy's 
Dream on a number of occasions.  When a child you teach goes through the trauma of a family bereavement, 
knowing there is help and support from professionals is extremely reassuring.   
 

‘At Daisy’s Dream...We believe that no child’s future should be defined by a death or a life-limiting illness within 
the family. Given time and support, we believe that children and young people can learn to cope with the 

changing dynamics of their life and ultimately move forwards in a positive way. Research shows that, without the 
opportunity to express and explore their grief, bereaved children and young people may be at risk of future 

health, social and educational difficulties and disadvantages. This is in addition to the impact of the bereavement 
on their emotional health and well-being.’ 

Any money I manage to raise this year will be donated to this valuable service, so they can  continue to support 

children in the Berkshire area  during the most unimaginably difficult time of their lives.  I will share details of my 

JustGiving Page in the new year for anyone that wishes to donate. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year and I hope you enjoy a safe festive period with your families.   

Matt Hickey 

Head Teacher 

@headhighwood 








































